ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE NORWEGIAN-KOREAN FRIENDSHIP ASSOCIATION 2013.
The period from the General Assembly 18. September 2012 to the General Assembly 
19. September 2013
There are about 420 members in the Association in August 2013.
BOARD MEETINGS.  There have been 5 Board meetings. Topics have been: planning for various meetings for the members, like the Korean Food-making Course in November 2012, the “Visit Korea”-meeting in April 2013, the bulgogi evening at Mr. Tang’s Café in February 2013, and other events. Important topics are the preliminary plans for the coming seasons.
ACTIVITIES
1. 18. September 2012. General Assembly at Smestad Seniorsenter
Professor Vladimir Tikhonov gave a lecture on current conditions in Korea.
After the coffee break the formal General Assembly was held. The annual report and future plans were approved.

Elections: Lucie Paus Falck was re-elected as president for 2 years, Yong-il Roe was re-elected for 2 years. New members were Didrik Bakke Dukefoss, 2 years, and Marita Nordbø, 1 year. Irina Lee and Egil Aksnes were elected for 2 years in 2011. 
About 40 members were present.
2. 15. November 2012. Taste of Korea. Food-making course.
There were 10 people participating. Hae Jong Lee was the teacher with very good help from Irina Lee. A successful event which should be repeated.
3. 13. February 2013 “Bulgogi-evening” at Mr. Tang’s restaurant, Grünerløkka.
There were about 40 people attending this very tasty and successful social event. 
4. 4. April 2013. “Visit Korea, the Land of the Morning Calm”. Mini travel market.
The event took place at Majorstuen Seniorsenter with close to 50 attendees.
Counsellor Ma from the Korean Embassy opened the meeting with introductory remarks. There were introductions by representatives from Maeri Travel in Stockholm, a travel agency which has specialized in travels to Korea, and introduction by the manager of Escape Travel in Oslo. In addition there were introductions about travelling in Korea by several members of the Board who have had interesting experience from travels in Korea. There were stands with lots of interesting brochures, maps and guide books.
This was the big event last spring.

5. Contact with the members. 
The Board has mailed a Summer letter in July 2013 to all members with report on the topics which have been discussed by the Board and the activities of the association. Good response was received from several members.
FINANCES.
The Norwegian-Korean Friendship Association is an organization with no membership fee. Consequently, there is not much to inform about when finances are concerned. However, the Association was given a start capital from the former Norwegian Korean Forum in 2009. The expenses have been for the website, for renting localities for the meetings, and for small gifts to lecturers at the meetings. 

Bank account 1st January 2013 was NOK 15 193. 30
Additional information. In the summer letter last July we asked the members to give a small economic contribution, amount of their own choice. We are happy to announce that several members have made their contributions. In total the Friendship Association has received kr. 1950. – during the past two months.
The bank account amounts to kr. 14 920. -   in September 2013. The Korean Embassy will give a financial contribution in 2013.
The Board of the Norwegian-Korean Friendship Association 
September 2013
